How to mark Ash Wednesday without the imposition of ashes

Ash Wednesday marks the beginning of Lent. Making ash crosses on our foreheads during the service is a reminder that we will all die one day, and so we need to turn back to God, seeking forgiveness for our sins. 

The ashes symbolise that we came from dust and ashes, and to dust and ashes we will return. In Old Testament times, people in mourning put on sackcloth and poured ashes on themselves. Putting ashes on our faces in the sign of the cross is also a reminder that Christ became dust and ashes like us, taking on our human form and bearing our sin, so that we might be redeemed.
Ashes could still be used in the service or if you are celebrating Ash Wednesday at home. 
· Each person could make the sign of the cross on a card using ashes (in individual cups in a church setting) or using a charcoal stick, and then either keep it near them during Lent as a reminder to keep returning to God OR perhaps sticking it on a large cross at the front of the church. Make sure that there is a way for people to clean their hands afterwards! 

There are other ways to mark Ash Wednesday without using ashes. 

· Ash Wednesday is the beginning of Lent, so you could begin your display or activities for Lent today. For example, GROW Ministries have an excellent Lent activity calendar which could be handed out (click here) or you could begin the Lent tree (click here and  here) by erecting your bare tree. 

· Some traditions use a labyrinth so begin the Lenten journey. This is a maze (often made from stones) which takes people on a winding journey to the centre – the cross of Jesus. The idea is to slow down, and to intentionally reflect on our own weaknesses and Jesus’ journey to the cross. You can find an excellent printable version beginning with Ash Wednesday at https://store.illustratedministry.com/collections/lent/products/an-illustrated-labyrinth-meditation-ash-wednesday?variant=31288787337314  

· You could visit a cemetery to remember loved ones and to bring home the reality of our mortality. Make sure you include time to pray for the people you love and for each other, and remind people that when we believe in Christ the grave is not the end.
